PO Box 425

Maylands

WA 6931

01-11-2015

Hon Peter Chandler MLA, 

Minister for Police, Fire and Emergency Services

NT Government

GPO Box 3146

Darwin NT 0801

Dear Mr Chandler

In November 2014 a house fire occurred in the Kulaluk Community, on a 301ha lease held by the Gwalwa Daraniki Association Inc. Sadly, three people died in that as-yet unexplained fire, and as far as I know there has been no coronal inquiry into the causes. How was it that three people were caught in the blaze? Were there smoke detectors? Was the fire deliberately lit or preventable? Or is it that Aboriginal lives are not valued by the authorities?

Could you please explain why there has been no investigation into a fire that claimed the lives of three people. Neighbours had been hearing firecrackers in the community for months after the restricted period and we know that Jape, the major supplier of fireworks in Darwin, has a special relationship with the leaseholders. This relationship was recently endorsed by the NT Government with a Memorandum of Understanding between the leaseholders and the NT Goverment.

While on the subject of fire, can you please explain why the leaseholders were not required to construct firebreaks around the lease bounded by Bagot Road, Totem Road, Dick Ward Drive and Fitzer Drive? Early in the dry season I filmed a Youtube video showing thick, long, dry grass on the lease hard against the fence behind the McDonalds Restaurant and along Bagot Road adjoining the service station. This block is also under the flight path where an uncontrolled burn could endanger approaching aircraft, including causing birdstrikes by hawks attracted to the fire. 

Despite the blatant breach of the lease conditions, plainly visible for all the months of the past dry season, nothing was done and the inevitable wildfire broke out on October 18th, 2015, requiring the closure of the service station and endangering traffic caught in the smoke blowing across the road (NT News, October 19, page 2). Fortunately there were no crashes or life-endangering interference to aircraft on the day (both highly possible results); however, the bushland has been severely scorched, which could be avoided by maintaining firebreaks and by controlled burns earlier in the dry season. 

 I have been writing about this neglect for years, but nothing changes.

I consider the lack of enforcement of lease conditions on the Kulaluk lease to indicate a level of incompetence and/or neglect within the Department of Police, Fire and Emergency Services, which also reflects on the Minister and the Government.

I trust you will look into theses matters.

Yours sincerely

Dr Bill Day

Consulting Anthropologist

Mobile 0408 946 942

cc 
Attorney General, Hon John W Elferink MLA 

Hon Dave Tollner MLA, Minister for Lands and Planning.
